
Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday April 10th 2017
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held at the Village Hall, Longdown, Monday 10th April 2017 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair Cllr B Shipley & Cllrs T Turner, D Friend, M Bulley, M Blight and the Clerk D Radford-Lewis & 0 Public Member.  Cllr Bromell
1. Open Forum & AOB 
The Tedburn Times issue has come out and positive feedback was given.  The editors have asked if the Parish Council would be willing to make a contribution to the publication.  This was accepted in principle and will be put on the Agenda formally for next month. Approved minutes will go in the publication and draft minutes will be put on the Longdown website. 
2. Apologies – Cllr Studholme, Bentley, Wood, Wilson, Cllr Eden not in attendance
3. Declaration of Interests and changes to Registers – none, Cllr Bentley will bring forms to next meeting
4. Minutes of Previous Meeting Held – Cllr Bulley proposed Cllr Turner seconded & Cllr Shipley signed March’s meeting minutes as a true & correct record – vote was unanimous. 
5. Play area inspection – On the report for this year the swings were highlighted as a high risk due to decay in the leg posts. It was confirmed that this piece of equipment will need to be cordoned off with a warning sign to prevent usage of this until repairs can be undertaken.  Cllr Friend will attend to taping up the swings and placing the sign on it.  
6. Parish Church Grant – The Parish Church has requested a donation to the grass cutting of the cemetery. Cllr Turner proposed and Cllr Blight that 50% of the total bill of £560 be given which is £280. Vote - UNANIMOUS. 
7. Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors –

District Cllr Bromell reports: Cllr Bromell sends apologies for May meeting but has followed up Hill View with Mr Frankum but has struggled to get hold of Steve Hobbs at TDC.
County Cllr Brook reports:  not in attendance
	Sender
	Subject
	Action

	TDC
	Rural Skip has been confirmed for Saturday July 22nd at the Bus Stop opposite Lamb Inn 10:00- 12:30

Any type of plastic bag can now line green caddies
	FYI & poster & Tedburn Times will be informed

Shared 

	Helena Unwin-Golding
	Parish councillor survey – will email if anyone wants to complete
	FYI

	Devon & Cornwall Police
	1 non domestic burglary was reported in Holcombe Burnell for March
	FYI


8. Planning – 
17/00800/FUL, Mr D Shaxton, Steepacres, Bakers Hilll – Two storey side extension – No Comment
Decisions – 

16/03006/FUL &16/03007/LBC. Mr D Scown, Holcombe Burnell Barton – Change of use and conversion of barn to holiday accommodation and shoot facilities - GRANTED
17/00355/NPA, Mr J Sharples, Down House Farm – Application For Prior Approval Under Part 3 Class Q (A) And (B) And Paragraph W Of The Gdpo Change Of Use Of Agricultural Building To A Dwelling -  GRANTED

9. Accounts for Payment – Cheque was signed by three signatures as appropriate.  
The Clerk has got an online form for change of signatories and this was completed during the meeting. 

The Clerk will chase up if we have been allocated the Electors Fund to decorate the bus shelters. 
	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	Chq.No

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages and expenses March 2017
	£189.95
	3.50
	£193.45
	720

	Play safety
	RoSPA Play area inspection
	£70.00
	£14.00
	£84.00
	721

	Holcombe Burnell PCC
	Grass cutting grant
	£280.00
	
	£280.00
	722


Proposed Cllr Blight, Cllr Friend seconded and vote UNANIMOUS signed by 3 signatories as appropriate
Meeting closed at 20:25pm - The next meeting will be Monday 8th May 2017 7.00pm, Longdown Village Hall inc Annual Parish meeting and AGM, followed by the monthly meeting
Telephone: 07900 816384                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk


